December 2016

CITY OFFICE HOURS:

Monday - Thursday 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

Friday 7:00 a.m. - 11:00 a.m.

Closed Sat. and Sun.

IN THIS ISSUE:

- Mayor's Corner
 - New UTA route for winter!
- Manager's Minute
 - o Fire Dept.
- Officer Brotherson Donations
- Angel Tree
- HAFB Air Sampling
- Code Enforcement
- FAC Announcements
 - Special Holiday
 Hours
 - Breakfast w/Santa
 - Senior Lunch

CLOSURES:

The City Offices will be closed starting on:

FRIDAY,
DECEMBER 23RD

and will not reopen until:

TUESDAY,
DECEMBER 27TH

for the Christmas Holiday.

We will also be closed: MONDAY, JANUARY 2ND, 2017 For New Years



1600 E. South Weber Drive - South Weber, UT 84405 PHONE: (801) 479-3177 FAX: (801) 479-0066 WEBSITE: www.southwebercity.com

Mayor's Corner

I hope everyone had a great Thanksgiving with those whom they spent their time. As the snow season is approaching, please have your vehicles ready for the snow and cold weather. Furthermore, the following is some good information for skiers and snowboarders: UTA will start a route from the South Weber Park n' Ride to Snow Basin Resort beginning on December 17, 2016. Here is the link for more information: http://rideuta.com/-/media/RideUTA/News/2016/11/Change-Day-Brochure.ashx?la=en

Have a safe December!

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year,

Mayor Long

City Manager's Minute

Thank you to all those who applied for the Citizens Committee. We have had many applicants and anticipate getting the committee started at the beginning of the new year. South Weber City is proud to announce that its long-time volunteer Fire Department has expanded from being completely volunteer to a part-time/volunteer department; meaning that the City will now be receiving the service level of a staffed day-time Fire Department from Monday through Friday 7:00 am – 5:00 pm. The nighttime (5:00 pm – 7:00am) and weekend (Saturday and Sunday) response will continue to be on a volunteer basis.

It is anticipated that the Fire Department transition will take place in early-to-mid December with advent of the employment of a Fire Chief and Captain. The expansion of the City's Fire Department is a positive indicator that South Weber City has and continues to increase in population. The City is progressively becoming more and more of a desired and sought after location for people to live. Thank you for making this community the great place it has become.

Also, a reminder that there will be an open house on December 7th from 6:00 pm to 7:00 pm at the HighMark Charter School to discuss the future plans for the west side of 6650 South.

Tom Smith

The City mourns the loss of Officer Brotherson. To show our support for him and those he left behind, the Fire Department has set up a donation boot at the Family Activity Center (1181 E. Lester) that will go towards a memorial. The boot will be available until December 31st.



ANGEL TREE

Thank you to all those who have already taken names and are buying gifts for the kids! We would like to let you know that there are still names available to pick up and help this season, so please stop in!

Remember that the gifts for the kids from the City-sponsored Angel Tree are to be returned to the City Offices no later than December 8th at 5:00 PM. All gifts are to remain unwrapped, kept in a box or bag, and to have the name form attached to them. The City will take all donations to the Department of Child and Family Services Branch in Ogden.

If you have any questions, please contact the City at 801-479-3177.

We greatly appreciate your willingness to give!



Air Force to Offer Air Sampling in South Weber

Hill Air Force Base has begun its annual indoor air sampling program for the 2017 sampling season. The purpose of the program is to test the air inside homes near areas of groundwater contamination from Hill and determine if chemical vapors from the groundwater are entering homes. If vapors are found above established action levels, the Air Force will take action to prevent those vapors from entering the home. The drinking water has not been affected by the contamination.

The sampling is free, as are all future remediation efforts. To check your eligibility for sampling, please call 385-474-8577. Information about the program, including maps showing the areas eligible for sampling, are available at http://www.hill.af.mil/IAP





Code Enforcement Notes

According to Cottrell in *Evaluating and Improving Pedestrian Safety in Utah*, the failure to remove snow on sidewalks and shoulders creates multiple safety hazards for pedestrians. Sidewalks that have not been cleared, force pedestrians to either use the facility in unsafe conditions (frequent slips and falls) or to walk in the street. Crosswalks and curb ramps are frequently blocked by snow either because it is dumped by plows or because neither the homeowner nor the snow crews clear it.

How a jurisdiction handles snow removal from sidewalks and paved shared-use paths is also an ADA issue. Snow removal is treated differently because of its temporary nature and because responsibility for clearing the snow is diffused. However, there is a legal obligation to remove snow within a reasonable period of time. Most jurisdictions need to have a plan in place to do it, and snow removal programs must include clearing curb ramps. Snow-blocked curb ramps due to plowing are an ADA issue. ADA complaints and issues related to snow removal involve response times and proper clearing:

7.01.020 Removal of Snow

- **A. Failure to Remove Unlawful:** It shall be unlawful for the owner, occupant, lessor or agent of any property, abutting on a paved sidewalk, to fail to remove or have removed from such paved sidewalk, all hail, snow or sleet thereon within a reasonable time after such snow, hail or sleet has fallen. In the case of a storm between the hours of five o'clock (5:00) P.M. and six o'clock (6:00) A.M., such sidewalks shall be cleaned before nine o'clock (9:00) A.M. of the same day.
- **B. Depositing in Gutter Unlawful:** It shall be unlawful for any person removing snow from the sidewalk or driveway or other areas, to deposit or blow snow, dirt, leaves or any other material in the street, nor should any of these materials be deposited in the gutter so as to clog or prevent the free flow of water therein.

If you feel that there is a risk or hazard in our community in any regard, please notify the code enforcement officer so that we can address the issue quickly. It is the property owners' responsibility to clear all areas immediately surrounding their properties. If possible, please help your neighbors that may be less fortunate or not able to complete the task of removing the snow from their property.

Fall & Winter Hours

Monday - Thursday: 5:00 am - 8:30 am, 3:30 pm - 10:00 pm Friday:

5:00 am - 8:30 am, 1:30 pm - 10:00 pm

Saturday:

7:00 am - 10:00 pm

*Closed during regular school hours

SPECIAL HOLIDAY HOURS:

Dec. 22: Open 5am -10 am & 2 pm-10pm

Dec. 23-25: CLOSED

Dec. 26-29 Open 5am-10am

& 2pm-10 pm

Dec. 30-31: CLOSED

THE FAMILY ACTIVITY CENTER

1181 East Lester Drive, South Weber City, UT 84405 801-476-4445



Senior Lunch

Friday, December 9th at 1pm at the Family Activity Center Please RSVP!



Breakfast with Santa

Saturday, December 17th
Breakfast will be from 8:30-9:30 am,
cost is \$1 per person.
Santa will show up at 10 am and
there will be a blow-up slide at the

Family Activity Center until 11 am.





STAKER | PARSON





Elk Valley Construction Blair Management

JFB Heating & Air David COE Edwards